
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 26 AUGUST 2008


EX.210/08
ICT SHARED SERVICE

Portfolio
Learning Development and Finance and Performance Management

Subject Matter

Pursuant to Minute EX.204/08, the Director of Corporate Services updated Members  (CORP.42/08) on the joint development of the ICT shared service business case with Allerdale Borough Council.  She informed Members that the business case had been approved by the Allerdale Executive and that the report had also been considered by the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee.  A copy of the Minute Excerpt (CROS.103/08) was circulated.  

The Director outlined the comments of the Committee and the comments of other stakeholders following consultation.  These comments included; staffing levels; whether the timetable was realistic to allow for Trade Union consultation and data loading tasks; where projected savings would be made; the costs comparison work completed; the role of each Authority; the impact on levels of service; the impact on any return of the Unitary Authority debate; and the areas on which decisions had not yet been reached.  

The Director circulated two further papers outlining the results of consultation with staff and the unions, which related mainly to Human Resources concerns.  

The Chair of Corporate Resources Overview & Scrutiny Committee welcomed the report and indicated that the Committee had requested clarification on the staffing implications of the proposals.

The Leader assured Members that a report would be presented to the Executive with further details that would address the issues raised.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

That the Executive

1.
Receive the comments of Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny.

2.
Receive the comments from other stakeholders 

3. Refer the report to Council for approval with a recommendation that the City Council;

· Proceed with a project to implement the findings of the business case i.e. joint service delivery for ICT between Allerdale Borough Council and Carlisle City Council and that any decisions required during the implementation stage could be taken by the Executive.

4. 
That the Executive receive a further report on the outstanding issues which had been raised should this be felt to be necessary.

Reasons for Decision

The approval of the business case will mean that the implementation phase of the development of a shared ICT service with Allerdale borough Council can commence resulting in an improved service at a lower overall cost to both Councils







